

City of Ann Arbor

Meeting Minutes - Final

Independent Community Police Oversight Commission

301 E. Huron St. Ann Arbor, MI 48104 http://a2gov.legistar.com/ Calendar.aspx

Tuesday, May 23, 2023

6:00 PM

Larcom City Hall, 301 E Huron St, Second floor, City Council Chambers

This meeting will be broadcast live on CTN Cable Channel 16, ATT Channel 99, Online at a2gov.org/watchCTN

Public commentary can be made in person or by calling: 877 853 5247 or 888 788 0099

Enter Meeting ID: 935 1520 9819

CALL TO ORDER

S. Carter called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m.

ROLL CALL

Present 9 - Linh Song, Lisa Jackson, Mohammad Othman, Frances Todoro-Hargreaves, Bonnie Billups, Stefani Carter, Randy Milgrom, Kimmeka Pipkins, and Cynthia Harrison

Absent 1 - Makiah Shipp

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Approved as presented

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

23-0919 ICPOC April 2023 Meeting Minutes

A motion was made by Othman, seconded my Milgrom, that the Minutes be Approved by the Commission and forwarded to the City Council and should be returned by 06/20/2023. On a voice vote, the Chair declared the motion carried.

PUBLIC FORUM

No public comments were brought before the commission.

REPORT FROM THE CHAIR

Chair Report:

Summer Schedule: S.Carter discussed the commission canceling their meetings during the months of July and August. F. Todoro-Hargreaves moved to cancel the meetings for July and August, seconded by M. Othman. Motion carried.

SMART Analysis of AAPD Traffic Stop Data (Full draft 2023-05-23): The commission has not had an opportunity to review this report. The commissioners will take time to analysis it then send their feedback to Dr. Karpiak and plan for discussion at June's meeting. The commission will extend an invitation to the AADP to attend the June meeting to participate in the discussion. R. Milgrom moved we discuss the draft Traffic Stop Data in June and present the report in September at an outdoors public forum, seconded by M. Othman. Motion carried.

Community Outreach: S. Carter attended a community program meeting in Saline, MI to discuss Diversity Equity and Inclusion.

REPORT FROM THE VICE CHAIR

Training Follow-up/Reoccurring Training Dates

F. Todoro-Hargreaves ask commissioners to pick a standard training day that fits their schedule, one day per month. This meeting could be held during lunch hour, Saturday's mornings, or after work. This training is not mandatory. Commissioners were asked to send their day and time to F. Todoro-Hargreaves.

Updates on Internal Policies and Procedures

F. Todoro-Hargreaves reported she is still working on Internal Policies and Procedures. She will plan to have a draft prepared for review in June. Update, IT is setting up a system for ICPOC to use so information managers can work together confidentially on the City website with the capacity to share draft documents. F. Todoro-Hargreaves will create a policy on how to proceed with this new system. There has been a new IT person assigned to the ICPOC Dashboard. There is a meeting scheduled for Thursday, May 25th to review steps moving forward. F. Todoro-Hargreaves suggest M. Othman be included in this meetings as Chair of the Information Managers. The commission is now able to

access this data, but we need IT to create the dashboard. F.
Todoro-Hargreaves reported she is still working on a 3rd party
Community Liaison Policy to help liaisons submit complaints on behalf
of other.

OLD BUSINESS

Discussion on ICPOC Website

F. Todoro-Hargreaves ask if commissioners had an opportunity to review the list of websites from other oversight commission sent to them a few weeks ago. F. Todoro-Hargreaves requested feedback be sent to her or K. Pipkins.

Disability Data

L. Jackson explained disability advocates are very concern about interactions with the police. What are the ways AAPD come in contact with people from the disability community? This is a significant issue in their community. Does ICPOC and City Council feel this issue is important? B. Billups suggest there are police department already collecting this type of data, if so, ask how do they collect it and how is it used. Reach out to Universities with interns who gather this type of information, plan a strategy then add to the agenda in June. L. Jackson will send a link from the Department of Justice-2021 that takes a look at 6 categories of disability status. M. Othman suggest ICPOC collaborate with the Commission on Disability Issued (CODI) on some areas of importance.

Discussion on Pretextual Stops

CM C. Harrison reported she had an opportunity to join a cohort that is run by the Vera Institute of Justice the title of the cohort is Sensible Traffic Ordinances for Public Safety (STOPS) Jurisdictions from around the country are working on this type of Ordinance, Ann Arbor's Ordinance will come to ICPOC for support at the June meeting, scheduled for City Council first reading June 20th, second reading July 16th.

NEW BUSINESS

Community Policing Innovations Initiative - Reinvestment Opportunity

S. Carter reported the Community Innovation Initiative - Reinvestment will be added to the June agenda for further discussion on how the \$8,000 can be used for dual purposes. Dr. Karpkiak suggest inviting his team to discuss the funds publicly.

23-0943

Relocating to Basement Conference Room A

The commissioners decided to keep their meetings in the Council Chambers.

REPORT FROM COMMITTEES

Sub-Committee on Policies

R. Milgrom reported he found 15 regulations on disrepute or disrespect regarding the AAPD. He will continue to review the regulations and draft a report that raises all the issues he has found and report back at the June meeting.

CITY COUNCIL UPDATE

L. Song reported the City Council has passed the Budget for the next fiscal year. The Council has been assigned 1.1 million unallocated funds from the marijuana revenue excise tax. \$250,000 dedicated to Unarmed Crisis Response, reoccurring revenue to supplement set aside from Pandemic Relief Funding. \$500,000 in revenue went towards a split between youth programming and eviction avoidance work. L. Song has a Resolution coming asking City Administration how we can bond out our affordable housing village revenue to access the cash now, to build now, or buy additional parcels. The police budget remain largely the same. C. Harrison reported on the \$400,000 she led to support individuals that were impacted by the criminal legal system and the war on drugs. These funds will support individuals with trauma informed wraparound services, supportive housing, in-case management through Ann Arbor-Housing Commission.

L. Song gave an update on former Commissioner Jude Walton. A Memorial will be held on Wednesday, June 7th at First Unitarian Universalist Congregation, services start at 5:30 p.m. with a gathering

from 6:45 until 8:30 p.m.

COMMUNICATIONS

M. Othman discussed the interview with ICPOC candidate and suggest the commission ask for approval from Council Liaisons.

L. Jackson addressed the commission, it is her last meeting and she appreciate the time served as Chair. And the work the commission had done to collaborate with the Department of Justice and Homeland Security as they talked about how to train police on a variety of encounters. As chair she collaborated with people in the search of what we might do next, like Unarmed Response and the work with Dr. Karpiak. L. Jackson expressed she is grateful for the trust the community put in her and ICPOC and hopes ICPOC stays up for the fight. B. Billups thanked her for her passion and belief in oversight, and working from a concern of honesty and movement. S. Cater thank Commission Jackson for laying the ground work for the mission and moving the conversation forward. The commission will miss her leadership.

ADJOURNMENT

L. Jackson moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by M. Othman. Meeting adjourned at 7:49 p.m.

All persons are encouraged to participate in public meetings. Citizens requiring translation or sign language services or other reasonable accommodations may contact the City Clerk's office at 734.794.6140; via e-mail to: cityclerk@a2gov.org; or by written request addressed and mailed or delivered to:

City Clerk's Office 301 E. Huron St. Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Requests made with less than two business days' notice may not be able to be accommodated.